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We would like to kick this week’s edition off with some exciting news shared with us 
earlier this week. Jodesha was our Deputy Head Girl two years ago and a bright part 
of Team Trafalgar! This week she has been accepted by Oxford University to study 
Philosophy, Politics and Economics! Congratulations to Jodesha and we can’t wait to 
see how far you will fly!

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Year 7 RAP meetings this week. These 
meetings are vital to strengthening the bond between school and home. If you have 
been unable to meet with your child’s tutor yet, please contact them to arrange a 
convenient time to meet with them.

Please can we continue to remind parents to ensure children do not arrive to school 
before 8.30am. They are not supervised before this time unless attending breakfast 
club and London Road is very busy in the mornings. The school gates open at 8.30am and this is when our 
staff begin their duties. 

You will find details of the new self isolation guidance, coming into effect Monday, at the end of this 
newsletter. Please don’t hesitate to contact the school if you require further information about this. 
Take care and stay safe,

Team Trafalgar

Trafalgar       Newsletter

Hot Chocolate with the Head
This week’s ‘Hot Chocolate with 
the Head’ goes to Alfie!

In the word of Mrs Bothma-
Lubbe he’s a TOP BANANA!

Alfie is a model student, always 
leading by example and willing 
to lend a hand.

Not only does he work 
exceptionally hard in all lessons, 
but also makes valuable and 
respectful contributions to 
classroom discussions.

Mrs Copeland was thrilled to meet with Alfie today to 
give him his certificate. 

Reminder about essential equipment:
Please ask students to check their bags before 
they come to school and make sure they have 
all essential equipment with them. Due to 
Covid restrictions, we are still unable to lend 
out equipment, so please ensure your child has 
everything they need before they get to school!

Key Dates                                  February 2022

10th Feb                            Personal Development Day 3
7th-11th Feb                                       Year 9 RAP Meetings



IMPORTANT: Students with nut allergies in School

Please could students refrain from bringing food to school that contain nuts. We have students 
with us who are severely allergic to nuts. They do carry epi-pens, but we need to all do our part and 
to keep each other safe. Our school kitchen is a nut free environment and any products bought in 
externally will be marked with a notice to confirm if it may contain traces of nuts. Thank you for your 
support with this!
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English Department Update
As we have started the engaging new unit of ‘Once’ in Year 7, we have been looking at the main 
character Felix who must cope with being Jewish in a WW2 Poland. One of his coping mechanisms 
is to use ‘tall tales’, which the students have been unpicking the features of to produce their own 
versions. Well done to Dante and Honey whose ‘tall tales’ were particularly entertaining!

Miss Henshaw’s Year 7s have 
been utilising the TV screen whilst 
exploring external and internal 
characterisation. 
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ICT Department Update
In ICT, Year 7 and 8 pupils have been learning to program. Year 7 are using ‘Scratch’ and focussing on 
Assignment, Iteration, and Selection which allows them to control the “flow” of a computer program 
to help it use data, repeat instructions, and make decisions. ‘Scratch’ allows pupils to do this in an 
engaging way. This term their final assessment will be making a dance game using some of the 
images seen here.

Year 8 are moving on from ‘Scratch’ to use ‘Python’. While using the same programming structures 
as Year 7, ‘Python’ allows Year 8 pupils to be introduced to a scripted language where they need to 
ensure they are being very precise in the instructions they are giving the computer. Just one full stop 
out of place and their programs will fail. Below you can see an example of last year’s Year 8 work. 
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Change to self isolation rules from Monday
The government has announced that the self-isolation period for people who test positive for Covid-19 is 
being cut to five full days in England from Monday 17th January.

From Monday, people will be able to leave isolation after negative lateral flow tests on days five and six.

Image from BBC news


